Wilkes Chamber of Commerce, Inc.
Executive Committee Meeting
February 19, 2025
Minutes
Attendees: Bob Ballard, Elizabeth Billings, Alice Blankenship, Laurie Brintle-Jarvis, Chad Brown, Mark Byrd, Joe Connelly, Fred Costello, Keith Deveraux, Jimmy Flythe, Adam Foster, Jonathan Lubkemann, and Chad Treadway. Chamber Staff: President Cindy Thompson, Membership Director Terrian Carter, Director of Finance Cindy Meredith, and Office Manager Kristan Dotson.
Chairman Costello called the meeting to order at 3:30 PM. The December meeting minutes were approved without objections.
Treasurer’s Report: Cindy Meredith, standing in for Jonathan Lubkemann, reported that the Chamber is currently at 61% of the year-to-date budget, with expenses exceeding income by $13,500. While costs are higher in categories such as Advertising, Leadership, and Dues & Subscriptions, she noted that this increase appears to be a natural result of rising prices rather than any unexpected spending. Additionally, she clarified that the large expense in the Gifts category was for former President Linda Cheek’s retirement gift, a one-time cost. A revised membership dues collection procedure was introduced, including staged reminders and deactivation at 90 days past due. President Thompson proposed transitioning to a uniform dues collection month.
Chairman Costello shared Treasurer Lubkemann’s recommendation to repay $100K of the $150K EIDL loan, keeping $50K for building repairs. Bob Ballard proposed an assessment to determine necessary building repairs prior to paying down the loan. The committee also discussed a 10% increase in building tenant rent. Chamber staff will measure the square foot of the offices in the building and Fred Costello will perform a market evaluation to ensure our listings remain competitive with the current market.
Membership Report: Chad Treadway, Membership VP reported new members for February include: Nathan’s Tree Service, Hero’s Doody, Hidden Brook Sporting Club, Williams Crafted, Pulliam Medicine & Tech, The Generator Man. Dropped members are: Carolina Off Grid, Amres Corp, Masthead Coworking, Vantage Scents Candle Co.
New members will be approved at the next full board meeting.
Committee Updates
Education: Mark Byrd noted that Spring sports are beginning this week and that it was an exciting time in the school system.
Government Affairs: Keith Deveraux announced a program on Agro-Business with Jake Parker (NC Farm Bureau) is potentially being planned for April. 
Leadership Wilkes: Chairman Costello proposed an alumni reunion and a Leadership Wilkes Citizenship Award. VP Landon House will review these suggestions.
Small Business: Laurie Brintle-Jarvis reported February’s Business Topics @ 12 featured AI in small business featuring Brian Setzer. The lunch was sponsored by the District W TDA. A fall session on AI marketing is planned. The next session will be in April, with the topic to be determined.
Wilkes Women in Leadership: The next meeting is March 25 at the Holiday Inn Express, featuring speaker LeeAnn Nixon. Sponsored by Blair Properties, with brunch from Dom Bakeries.
Youth Leadership (UTA): VP Adam Foster is stepping down; Elizabeth Billings will replace him. The final UTA service project, a Goodwill Fashion Show, is scheduled for Friday. Graduation will be celebrated with an ice cream social in March. Chairman Costello emphasized the program’s success and its importance to the Chamber.
Chairman’s Comments
A Bylaws Revision Committee (Keith Deveraux, Chad Treadway, Marty Roberts) will update outdated policies.
Chairman Costello recommended that the Chamber advocate for Wilkes County to restore $1M in school funding and for a National Catastrophic Fund for disaster relief.
President’s Report
Board Changes: Denna Parsons (North Wilkesboro Speedway) will replace Jessica Fickenscher on the Board. Two board seats remain open.
Financial Updates: Cindy reported that she successfully updated the account names at Truist to reflect her name and Fred Costello. However, for the Wilkes Chamber Foundation account at Skyline Bank, official meeting minutes are required to authorize the removal of former account holders—Linda Cheek, Jessie Salley, Shane Gebauer, and Charles Johnson—and the addition of Cindy Thompson and Fred Costello as new account signers. The Chamber is pursuing increased county funding and recovering $18K owed for the Visitor’s Center.
Staffing: The Chamber is seeking a summer intern from WCC and hiring a part-time Visitor’s Center staff member.
Salary Adjustments: A $2,000 raise for full-time staff and a $1,200 raise for part-time staff were unanimously approved. The committee agreed that salaried staff no longer need to clock in and out.
Events & Sponsorships: Planning for MerleFest and fall Sporting Clays Tournament is underway. Chamber Champions recruitment for 2025 will begin soon.
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:57 PM.

